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Item No. 15.8.3                 
  
  

Request for Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 
 

 Request from the 
Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  23 August 2022 

Subject:  Fire Department Resource Planning 

Motion for Council to Consider: 
That Halifax Regional Council direct the Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) to provide 
a staff report with recommendations to ensure current and future land development is 
being regularly monitored and assessed for impact on fire department resources, and 
processes are in place to ensure land is being acquired and/or set aside so that future 
fire stations can be strategically placed and constructed when and where required. 
 

Reason:  
With housing development becoming a top priority for both the municipality and the 
province including developing the nine special planning areas such as the Port 
Wallace community development, it is important that the municipality continue to 
monitor housing and population trends and ensure fire services can meet these 
demands.  

Outcome Sought:  
Staff report and recommendation on fire service planning based on future population 
trends.  
 

Councillor 
Tony Mancini 

District 
6   

 


